
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

Key Dates 

Friday 26 March 2021 Last day of term 

Monday 29 March—Friday 09 
April 2021 

Easter Holidays 

Monday 12 April 2021 Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 13 April 2021 All pupils back in school 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 19 March 2021 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Whilst staff and pupils have continued to settle back into school this week, the on-site testing 
process has been concluded. This was an enormous logistical exercise: for pupils alone, 3152 
tests were performed over nine days and they handled this extremely well.  Once again, a huge 
‘thank-you’ to our volunteers for all their help with this process, and for staying after their shifts 
yesterday to help put the sports hall back to rights, ready for lessons today.   

 

Home Testing 

On Sunday, you will receive your email invitation to log into the Test-Register app to record the 
results of your child’s first test at home and the twice-weekly tests after that.  This is a simple 
process and the children are very familiar with how to self-administer the swab tests.  We are now 
dependent on our families participating in this process, as per the information sent yesterday, in 
order to keep school as safe as possible from any further Coronavirus infection. Please do 
support us by doing this. 

 

Year 11 Assessment 

CamVC staff, led by Ms Gildea, have been working with the Trust and our partners in other 
secondary schools to establish our assessment process for Year 11 students this summer and 
details have been sent to Year 11 parents this afternoon. Staff will use already-completed 
assessments, supplemented by further work and assessments over the next half term, to produce 
a grade for each subject which is based on a holistic and carefully moderated process.   

 

The Department for Education have published a large collection of guidance providing 
information for parents and carers of children attending early years settings, schools and colleges 
during the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic. The Covid 19 hub on our school website is also 
frequently updated: https://www.cambournevc.org/COVID-19/ If you have  concerns about any 
aspect of your child’s return to school, please contact your Year Team in the first instance. 

 

There is a great deal of information in the rest of this bulletin, including details of many 
opportunities for your children. Please do take a few minutes to read through this. 

 

I hope you all have a very pleasant weekend. 

 

With all good wishes and take care, 

 

Claire Coates 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/information-for-parents-and-carers-coronavirus-covid-19?utm_source=17%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/information-for-parents-and-carers-coronavirus-covid-19?utm_source=17%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.cambournevc.org/COVID-19/


 

To notify us of any planned absences, please visit the Absences page on our website and 

submit an Absence Request Form, with 2 school days’ prior notice for this to be reviewed for 

authorisation. 

 

We strongly encourage parents to make medical and dental appointments out of school hours 

where possible. Where this is not possible, pupils should be in school prior to/after the appointment 

and out of school for as little time as possible. 

Missing registration AM or PM for a medical or dental appointment is counted as an authorised   

absence and advance notice is required for authorising these absences. 

Please notify Reception of when an appointment is and the timings that the pupil will not be in 

school by emailing thecollege@cambournevc.org. 

If we do not receive prior notification to a morning absence, we will contact home and the absence 

will only be authorised on proof of the medical appointment upon the pupil’s return. 

When leaving for an appointment, the pupil must sign out at Reception and be collected by their 

parent or carer, and they must sign back in when they return. 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


 
Red Nose Day is back on Friday 19th March and this year 
it’s never felt more important to have some fun and raise 
money to support people living incredibly tough lives. We 

need the power of funny to turn laughs into lasting change. 
 

We have 80 ‘Red Noses’ for sale on a first come, first serve 
basis. Hurry and get yours now! 

 
They need to be purchased on ParentPay and then, they will 
be delivered to you during the school day. They cost £1.50 

each. 
 

Thank you very much! 

 

https://www.parentpay.com/


Meningitis ACWY and Tetanus, Diphtheria & Polio Vaccinations for all Year 9 
Students – Wednesday 14th April  

Vaccinations will take place on Wednesday 14
th
 April for all Year 9 students. Year 9 parents – if 

you have not already completed the consent form, please view the message sent on School-
Post on 4

th
 March and access the online consent portal by 7

th
 April. 

Please contact the Immunisation Team with any questions on 0300 555 5055 or at ccs-
tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net.    

 

Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) Vaccinations for all Year 8 and catch-up HPV 
Vaccinations for invited Year 9 students – Thursday 13th May 

HPV vaccinations will take place on Thursday 13
th
 May for all Year 8 students, and catch-up 

vaccinations will take place on Wednesday 14
th
 April for some Year 9 students. If your Year 9 

child missed the previous vaccination you will have received a message in SchoolPost regard-
ing this. If you have not already completed the consent form, please view the message sent on 
SchoolPost on 4

th
 February and access the online consent portal. 

Please contact the Immunisation Team with any questions on 0300 555 5055 or at ccs-
tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net.    

 

Meningitis ACWY and Tetanus, Diphtheria & Polio Vaccinations – final catch-
up session for invited Year 10 students – Wednesday 30th June  

If your Year 10 child missed the previous vaccinations you will have received a message on 
SchoolPost regarding this on 17

th
 March. The catch-up vaccinations will take place on Wednes-

day 30
th
 June for invited Year 10 students only. Please note that this is the last opportunity to 

consent for these vaccinations. If you have not already completed the consent form, please 
view the message sent on SchoolPost and access the online consent portal asap. Please contact 
the Immunisation Team with any questions on 0300 555 5055 or at ccs-
tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net   

PSHE Curriculum 
  

Due to the period of national lockdown that took place this term, it was necessary for the planned 
PSHE curriculum (and catch-up curriculum) to be altered to ensure appropriate topics for remote 
learning were taught in this time period. As such, the updated curriculum plan for the 2020-2021 
academic year can be found here 

Please note that the Relationships and Sex Education topics that were due to be taught at the 
start of the term have been moved back and these will begin in lessons over coming weeks. 

If you have any questions please do contact your pupil’s form tutor or Lucy Durrant, Head of 
PSHE- ldurrant@cambournevc.org. 

mailto:ccs-tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net
mailto:ccs-tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net
mailto:ccs-tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net
mailto:ccs-tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net
mailto:ccs-tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net
mailto:ccs-tr.cambsimmsteam@nhs.net
https://www.cambournevc.org/download.php/PSHE%20Curriculum%20Plan%20for%20parents%20March%202021
mailto:ldurrant@cambournevc.org


As you may be aware from previous communication we are required to deliver Relationships and 
Sex Education and Health Education as part of our PSHE lessons. RSE and Health Education 
are very large topics. RSE includes learning about families, respectful relationships (including 
friendships), online and media, being safe and intimate and sexual relationships (including sexu-
al health). Health Education includes mental health, internet safety, healthy lifestyles, drugs, first 
aid and puberty. I am very grateful for the support and suggestions that was provided by parents 
during the consultation for our RSE policy during September and October, this was most valua-
ble. 
 
There were some suggestions and comments made specific to individual circumstances alt-
hough others relate more widely to the policy and lessons taught and I would like to share some 
responses to these for all parents to see: 
 

•Our curriculum very carefully follows the statutory and suggested guidance on the content of 
what should be covered in PSHE and RSE. 

•The lessons that we deliver are built on respect and teaching pupils about having respect for 
themselves, their peers, their families, and the wider community. 

•We actively encourage trust and respect in all relationships in our lessons and we regularly sug-
gest that pupils talk to adults at home and build trust in this relationship. 

•We are aware that a number of our feeder primary schools did not cover the suggested RSE 
content with pupils. We are working to support catching this up with pupils in school but would 
appreciate and encourage your help with this by discussing body parts, personal hygiene, appro-
priate and inappropriate touch and staying safe online and in face-to-face situations with your 
pupils at home. 

•A small number of topics are taught to pupils in single sex groups where it is felt that this may 
allow pupils the confidence to ask questions they may not ask in a mixed gender group; for ex-
ample menstrual cycles. Careful consideration is taken to ensure all pupils feel comfortable with 
this. 

•In all of our PSHE and RSE lessons we aim to be inclusive and we do this by presenting a 
range of views, backgrounds, values and beliefs. We highlight issues and inequalities and dis-
cuss these during our lessons, modelling and guiding inclusion with our pupils. 

•Mental health is covered throughout both KS3 and KS4. 

•Abuse and manipulation in relationships is taught at age-appropriate levels. 

•We are aware that different religious beliefs hold different opinions regarding elements of RSE 
and these are incorporated into lessons and considered by staff during delivery. We teach that 
entering into all relationships is a choice rather than an expectation. 

•Advanced warning of external visitors will be provided to parents via the bulletin. They will only 
be used when these are appropriate to the curriculum. 

 
We do not use or reference any materials by the group Mermaids in our teaching. 
A number of requests have been made for additional information to be provided that can be used 
by parents to support conversations at home. I am compiling a list of useful websites and once 
this is complete, I will share it with you via the bulletin and school website. 
  
Our RSE policy is available on our website to view as well as a selection of sample RSE lessons 
for different year groups. If you have any questions about our RSE policy or PSHE in general, 
please contact Mrs Lucy Durrant- ldurrant@cambournevc.org. 

mailto:ldurrant@cambournevc.org


United for Cambridge Virtual Sleepout - Story Writing Competition Launch 

We are looking for talented young authors to write a bedtime story for The United for Cambridge 
Virtual Sleepout event on Friday 26th March. This an amazing opportunity to showcase your cre-
ative talents and be in with the chance of winning a heap of great prizes. Best of all, the two win-
ning stories will be broadcast to everyone taking part in the Sleepout! 
The Cambridge United Virtual Sleepout is a fundraising event (which you can take part in too!) 
supporting two local charities - Wintercomfort and Cambridge United Community Trust to raise 
money and awareness to help people facing homelessness in Cambridge. 
 
We’d love your story to be set in Cambridge, and could even be about the theme of homeless-
ness, although it can be about anything at all. More information can be found on this link. 

When we return to school, all pupils should be coming to school in their full PE kit on the days 
they have their PE lessons. 

• If they have their PE lesson P.1-4 then they should also bring in their school uniform.   

• All PE lessons will be outside on return so students should ensure they dress appropriately 
and bring in enough layers to keep warm. However their top layer must be a CamVC PE kit layer. 

• Students can wear hats and snoods but gloves are activity dependent due to health and safety 
regulations. 

• Footwear must be a pair of sports trainers and not the same pair they are wearing as their 
school uniform. Air Force 1s are not advised due to the lack of support that they give to children’s 
developing feet muscles.  

• Students will most likely still be going outside for their PE lessons even in adverse weather.  
Students will be permitted to wear a raincoat in this situation. 

• To reiterate health and safety guidelines, students should be removing all jewellery (including 
earrings for their PE lessons and have long hair tied up. 

Students are strongly advised to be wearing masks in the changing rooms. 

 Snoods for grabs! Click here:   

https://www.cuctrust.co.uk/articles/united-for-cambridge-virtual-sleepout-story-writing-competition/
https://www.parentpay.com/


EasyA Tutoring: Free Maths and Physics Mentoring; open to all years 
We have been asked to share this opportunity with our school contacts, a source of online mentor-
ing for Maths and Physics, which is free for state school students. Please see their website and get 
in touch with them for more information: https://easya.io/colet-mentoring/ 
 
Robinson College: BAME Student Life webinar, Saturday 20 March, 1-2pm; open to all 
years, but will be most relevant to Year 11 and Year 12 students 
A webinar panel of current and recently-graduated BAME (Black, Asian, and Minority Ethnic) stu-
dents will discuss their experiences of student life at the University and at Robinson College. The 
session will explore both general student life, as well as experiences specific to students from 
BAME backgrounds, with discussion chaired by the current Robinson Students' Association BME 
Officer. A member of the Admissions Team will be present to answer any admissions queries.  
Sign up here: https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV 
 
Downing College: Year 9 University Taster Webinar, Wednesday 24

th
 March 4:30 – 5:30pm; 

open to year 9 students and covering Cambridge student life and future options. 
Information and sign up here: 
https://www.dow.cam.ac.uk/outreach/year-9-university-taster-webinar 
Downing College invites Year 9 students across the UK to take part in a webinar to help them think 
about their future.  Students attending the webinar will have the opportunity to find out about the 
University of Cambridge and explore what opportunities are available for them in the next few 
years. The aim of the webinar is to encourage students to think about higher education and what 
they can do now to support their future.  A member of the admissions team and current undergrad-
uate students will be running the webinar, and they will be happy to answer any questions stu-
dents may have about Cambridge. 
 
St Catherine’s College and Brasenose College, Oxford: Webinar Series, Various Dates from 
March to July; open to year 10 and 11 students 
The webinars will cover topics such as post-16 options, Oxbridge life, and mental wellbeing.  
More information and sign up here: 
https://www.caths.cam.ac.uk/outreach/year-10-and-11-webinar-series  
Kathryn Singleton and Joe Organ (Schools Liaison Officers at the two Colleges) will be delivering 
sessions with Oxbridge academics and students to:  

• Introduce key ideas about Higher Education and making post-16 decisions  

• Offer advice on how to research university and course options  

• Provide information on the finances involved in attending university, addressing school students’ 
concerns honestly and openly  

• Outline life and learning at Cambridge and Oxford, breaking down some common myths  

• Provide strategies for looking after mental wellbeing  
Offer advice for making strong post-16 subject choices  
 
Robinson College: Women in Science Festival  
Monday 19 April – Thursday 22 April  
Age: Year 11 and Year 12  
Robinson College’s annual Women in Science Festival will take place online for the first time this 
year, open to female Y11 and 12 students at UK schools. Various sessions will take place live af-
terschool or as pre-recorded releases each day, with content including subject taster lectures 
across various scientific fields, information on the application and admissions process to the Uni-
versity, an opportunity to hear about student life as science student. There is also a chance to de-
velop your science communication skills by taking part in our science poster competition.  
Sign up here: https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV  

https://easya.io/colet-mentoring/
https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0OqyvlGAzwbUs7Q
https://www.dow.cam.ac.uk/outreach/year-9-university-taster-webinar
https://www.caths.cam.ac.uk/outreach/year-10-and-11-webinar-series
https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_37VBiok9MpiOOdE


Robinson Access Programme (RAP)  
Deadline for registration: 1 April  
Age: Beginning in Year 11 and continuing into Year 12 
The Robinson Access Programme is designed to encourage and support students to apply to 
highly-selective universities. RAP is a free online programme that consists of monthly sessions for 
Year 11 students, intended to continue into Year 12. Sessions will introduce students to what uni-
versity is, how it works, and what it’s like to be a student, alongside content designed to develop 
independent study skills. 
Sign up here: https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV 
 
What is RAP?  
RAP is an online programme for Year 11 students who are interested in learning more about uni-
versity. You don't need to certain that you'll go to university to take part, and you don't need to 
know which universities you want to go to. RAP will later focus in on selective universities in the 
UK, but the skills and knowledge will be relevant for all students and all universities. 
 
How does RAP work?  
The programme will consist of monthly online sessions held over the rest of the school year, be-
ginning in April and running until July. They will mainly be held via Zoom webinar, but there may 
also be pre-recorded video content and interactive sessions. You will also have the opportunity to 
develop your knowledge and skills through independent research or self-reflection challenges, as 
well as access to a Moodle forum to discuss these with other RAP participants. These sessions 
will introduce you to what university is, how it works, and what it's like to be a student, alongside 
content designed to develop your study skills.  

The Cambridge Festival (26 March – 4 April 2021) is a great way of exploring the research taking 
place at the Cambridge universities and their departments. All of the events are free, and all are ac-
cessible online. A full list of Festival events can be found at the Cambridge Festival website: https://
www.festival.cam.ac.uk/ 
 
Why take part in the Festival?   

Exploring subjects that you’re interested in outside of school is a great way of working out what 
you might want to do or study in the future. If you’re thinking about going to university, then it’s al-
so a really important way of showing universities that you’re passionate about the course you’re 
applying for. We call this ‘super (or supra)-curricular’ exploration, as it goes beyond what you 
study in school.   

The Festival is a great way to try this out – either with a subject you’re already interested in, 
something you think you might want to study in the future, or something completely new!  

https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_d70QsBRjHH2BL1Q
https://www.festival.cam.ac.uk/
https://www.festival.cam.ac.uk/


The NCS (National Citizen Service) programme offers young people in Year 11, a once in a life-
time opportunity to do something meaningful with their summer break, as well as a chance to de-
velop skills, have fun and take on new challenges that will set them up for adult life. They'll also do 
something good for their local community, carrying out a project to support a cause they care 
about. Last summer, teenagers on NCS donated 200,000 hours of their time to help rebuild their 
communities after the first lockdown, showing what a difference young people can make when 
they work together towards a goal. We've seen what an amazing feeling of accomplishment and 
increased confidence this brings.  
 
This summer it’s your teen’s turn! 
 
They can choose to participate in a 2or a 3 week programme. During both programmes hey will: 
 Meet new people 
 Try new things 
 Give back to their local community 
 Practise adult life 
 Develop their skills and confidence 
 Generate experience for their university application, job/apprenticeship interview or CV and 

more! 
 
The difference between the 2 and 3 week programme is that on a 3 week programme the first 
week is a residential. Your teen will stay away from home from Monday to Friday at an activity 
centre. Whereas on the 2 week programme both weeks are based in the local area and your teen 
will attend daily.  
 
This summer, we’ve got two start dates you can choose from: 
•WAVE 1: Monday 05 July 
•WAVE 2: Monday 02 August 
 
Please watch the presentation via the following link: 
https://youtu.be/CChbFNafByc 
 
Parents/carers can register their teen’s interest via: 
wearencs.com    
 

https://youtu.be/CChbFNafByc


The Cambs Youth Panel is a group made up of young people aged from 13 to 18 who have been 

tirelessly supporting young people in our region through the Covid crisis with the distribution of com-

puters and technology since March 2020. 

The panel has collaborated with the team behind Cambridge Children’s Network, which is made up 

of children, young people, families, and carers who want to help develop the new Cambridge Chil-

dren’s Hospital.  

This will be the first EVER children’s hospital in the East of England. It will offer a unique ‘whole 

child’ approach, where mental and physical health are treated together. It will also be a centre for 

world class research. Members of Cambridge Children’s Network will combine with the project lead-

ers to decide how the hospital looks and the care it provides before it opens in 2025. 

We are incredibly proud to support the Cambridge Children’s Hospital project by offering 

this competition prize. 

We are asking your students to develop a logo for Cambridge Children’s Network, giving it a 

real sense of identity and purpose. 

If your son or daughter succeeds in designing the logo chosen by the team, they will win a 

desktop gaming PC worth more than £800 (see photo). 

This computer is equipped with an AMD Ryzen 5 motherboard and 3.6 ghz processor. It has a 

NVDIA 1050 TI graphics card, 8gb of RAM, a 24-inch super flat widescreen monitor, and comes 

with a Huion graphics tablet, plus RGB keyboard and mouse. It really is a super prize. 

 

All your son or daughter has to do is visit this link: Click Here 

 

Our panel member, Molly, has prepared a YouTube video which tells them exactly what they have 

to do and how they can submit a competition entry for free! 

The competition is open to any child aged 11 – 16 years old and closes on the 2
nd

 April 2021.  

The winner will be announced shortly afterwards once the independent judging panel has decided 
the winning entry. Runners up prizes (Amazon vouchers) will be awarded.  

 

 

Cambridge Children’s Hospital Competition 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KBq-zYpowNY


 

For this academic year, all lectures will be online and shared via Microsoft Teams. Details about 

how to join the events (free of charge) will be available via the school website and via Twitter: 

@Historic_All - Our monthly scheduled lectures will continue from March. 

 

The aim of these lectures is multifaceted: they expose our students and the wider community to 

academics and scholarly debate, and they are intended for History teachers to continue to build 

subject knowledge, but most importantly they foster a love and interest in the subject. This also fits 

in with our wider school remit of being a Village College, inspired by the ideas of Henry Morris, in 

which schools should act as a community hub and that education is a lifelong process. Everyone is 

welcome- spread the word! 

 

Thank you for all your help and please do get in touch if you have any questions.  

https://twitter.com/historic_all
https://twitter.com/historic_all


Useful Websites for Additional Guidance 

 

Key Stage 3 and 4 

Timestable Rockstar – https://ttrockstars.com/  

If you are unsure about login detail, please email apickett@cambournevc.org 

Corbett Maths - https://corbettmaths.com/contents/  

Hegarty Maths – https://hegartymaths.com/ 

 

Key Stage 4 

Mathsbot - https://mathsbot.com/gcseMenu 

Mathsbot is great for generating GCSE practice papers or GCSE questions on specific topics. 

Khan Academy – https://www.khanacademy.org/math 

Really useful videos to help with different topics (is also useful if you are considering continuing 
maths into A Levels) 

Maths   

https://ttrockstars.com/
https://corbettmaths.com/contents/
https://hegartymaths.com/
https://mathsbot.com/gcseMenu
https://www.khanacademy.org/math


226_theauthor (b-cdn.net) 

Jacqueline Wilson | Author of the week | Oak 

Academy (thenational.academy) 

KS3 Sentences | Learn Some of the Different Types 

(educationquizzes.com) 

KS3 spelling words beginning at dis - disbanded, disagree-

ment (educationquizzes.com) 

  

 

  
 
 
  KS3 
  

  

  

 

 

KS4 
 
 

Turning over a new leaf? The best books for a new year | 

Books | The Guardian 

https://pobble365.b-cdn.net/pdf-attachment/resource/attachment/226/226_theauthor.pdf
https://library.thenational.academy/spend-time-with-tracy-beaker-and-jacqueline-wilson/
https://library.thenational.academy/spend-time-with-tracy-beaker-and-jacqueline-wilson/
https://library.thenational.academy/spend-time-with-tracy-beaker-and-jacqueline-wilson/
https://library.thenational.academy/spend-time-with-tracy-beaker-and-jacqueline-wilson/
https://www.educationquizzes.com/ks3/english/sentences-types-01/
https://www.educationquizzes.com/ks3/english/sentences-types-01/
https://www.educationquizzes.com/ks3/english-spelling/words-beginning-at-dis/
https://www.educationquizzes.com/ks3/english-spelling/words-beginning-at-dis/
https://www.theguardian.com/books/2020/dec/31/turning-over-a-new-leaf-the-best-books-for-a-new-year
https://www.theguardian.com/books/2020/dec/31/turning-over-a-new-leaf-the-best-books-for-a-new-year


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving work. 

Below are some resources to help you support your children with these 

services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Your child/children may be online more than usual at the moment. 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials around 

keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Year 11 After School Revision Sessions 

The School Library is resuming the after school revision sessions for Y11 pupils every Tuesday 
after school from 3 to 4:30. 

They are welcome to do revision or homework, use a computer for research or to come just for 
some quiet reading. Please note that they will be expected to work independently. 

Those who would like to attend need to sign up in advance using the online signing-up form 
that can be found on the Y11 section on The CATalogue or via this link. 
 
The spaces are limited, and they are allocated on a first come, first served basis, but behaviour 
and attitude could also be taken in consideration. Pupils will need to enter the Library using the 
fire door in the Y7 social area and they will need to sanitise their hands when entering and leav-
ing. When browsing for books, it is compulsory to wear a face mask. 

After School Access to the School Library for pupils in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 

Starting on the week beginning 15
th
 March, the school Library will be open after school from 3pm 

until 4pm for pupils in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 on the following days: 

 

Pupils are welcome to do homework, use a computer for research, look for books or to come just 
for some quiet reading. 

They can enter the Library from the Year 7 social area using the fire door and they will need to 
sanitise their hands when entering and leaving. 

When browsing it is compulsory to wear a facemask. Depending on the number of pupils ac-
cessing it, we could limit the time they can spend inside. 

Monday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

8 9 7 10 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVX0-Dz92dG5PoVzGYADdkoFUQkZJWUwzSDdRM1hDS0gxWk1NUTBJTjBDVy4u


 

 

 
 

The Girl with Space in Her Heart by Lara Williamson 

Mabel Mynt knows a lot about space...like how we feel 
connected to the stars because we are all made of 
stardust. And that Mum's new boyfriend, Galactic Gavin, 
has eyes that twinkle like Sirius, the brightest star in the 
night sky. And that sometimes the perfect place for her 
sister Terrible Topaz would be a black hole. But Mabel 
doesn't know how to fill the space in her heart that Dad 
left when he walked out. And so she sets out on a 
mission of discovery... A heart-warming and hilarious 
story about learning that love is never lost and change 
doesn't have to be scary.  

(Available from the School Library and on SORA) 

 

 

You Are Dope: Let the power of positive energy into 
your life by Ovie Soko 

Whatever's happened before is in the past. Just do your 
thing. Don't fight yourself, because that will make you 
more frustrated than anything. At the end of the day, it's 
the small gestures that speak the loudest. Ovie Soko won 
hearts all over the world during his time on Love Island 
UK with his openness and wise insights. Now, he has a 
message for everyone: YOU ARE DOPE. You, yes, YOU, 
are exactly where you're meant to be right now. You're 
ready for what life is going to throw at you and you're 
ready to embrace life in all of its glorious complications. 
This book will help you find your way to peace and teach 
you to cherish the small moments that are a part of our 
big lives. Most importantly, it will show you how to love 
who you are right now and embrace who you are going to 
be. 

(Available from the School Library) 

Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as being 
particularly interesting. 
 
If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – they’ll fit 
nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more about. 
 
Find it here: Recommended Articles  

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/channel/19%3ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2/Recommended%2520Articles?groupId=76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7&tenantId=7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d55


Thank you for supporting your children’s return to school by 

sending them back in such smart uniform.  A PE Depart-

ment hoodie may still be worn inside as an extra layer for 

any pupil who finds classrooms cool under current ventila-

tion arrangements.  

Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform at 

any time should contact their Year team admin (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

  

Year 7 – Louise Boyd cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 – Melanie Stanford cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 – Kayleigh Blane cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 – Julia Hewitson cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 – Louise Ramsay cam-year11@cambournevc.org   

  

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on 
the school website. 
 
Thank you. 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask 

them to check with their Year team office in the first in-

stance, or please email thecollege@cambournevc.org 

so that we can arrange for your child to check our un-

named items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable 

for them, please ask them to go to their Year team office 

or email the College. 

If you would like to check our second-hand uniform availability, please complete the form below to 

submit your enquiry. 

Second-Hand Uniform Request  

Please allow 48 hours for a response. 

FREE deliveries to the College have now been reinstated by SWI. Items delivered to the 

College will be available for your child to collect from their Year Team office. 

mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVSJPkCm08YNGtbS-hHzWK5NUMEMxR0Y1SUZISDZGQ1BYUDU5NTRTWVlEMy4u


Click on the link below to 

access Covid-19 related information: 

Parent Bulletin Links - COVID-19 

Click on the link below to find out more about 
our Extended Learning Opportunities: 

Extended Learning Opportunities  

Click on the link below to access our PE 
related information: 

Parent Bulletin Links - PE 

Click on the  link below to view our latest PSHE 
information: 

Parent Bulletin Links - PSHE  

Click on the ink below to view our lat-
est DofE updates: 

Parent Bulletin Links - DofE  

Click on the link below to find information about our 
Music Clubs: 

Parent Bulletin Links - Music Clubs 

 

https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/covid-19.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extended-learning-opportunities
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/pe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/pshe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/dofe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/music.php






  
 

Students IT Support 

If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 
any issues with their iPads, please email cam-support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 24 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Kayleigh Blane 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Julia Hewitson 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Ramsay 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org

